Works Cited

Causes of Mass Incarceration & Other Injustices

1. War on Drugs

History.com Staff. "War on Drugs." History.com, A&E Television Networks, 2017, www.history.com/topics/the-war-on-drugs.

"Race and the Drug War." Drug Policy Alliance, www.drugpolicy.org/issues/race-and-drug-war.

2. The New Jim Crow

The New Jim Crow, newjimcrow.com/.

"A Brief History of the Drug War." *Drug Policy Alliance*, www.drugpolicy.org/issues/brief-history-drug-war.

Melanian News, melaniannews.net/tag/the-new-jim-crow/.

3. Racial Profiling

"Percentage of Local Police Officers Who Were Racial or Ethnic Minorities Nearly Doubled Between 1987 and 2013."

The United States Department of Justice, 14 May 2015, www.arielch.org/aoo/aoo-pdf-import/.

Alexander, Michelle. The New Jim Crow. The New Press, 2015.

4. Prosecutorial Reform

S

Foss, Adam. "A Prosecutor's Vision for a Better Justice System." TED: Ideas Worth Spreading,

www.ted.com/talks/adam_foss_a_prosecutor_s_vision_for_a_better justice system.

Fender, Jessica. "DA Chambers Offers Bonuses for Prosecutors Who Hit Conviction Targets." The Denver Post, The Denver Post, 4 May 2016.

www.denverpost.com/2011/03/23/da-chambers-offers-bonuse

-for-prosecutors-who-hit-conviction-targets/.

"Prosecutors Are Rewarded for Convictions, Not Justice | Edward P. Stringham." The Independent Institute,

www.independent.org/newsroom/article.asp?id=2024.

5. Mandatory Minimums

Larkin, Paul. "Reconsidering Mandatory Minimum Sentences: The Arguments for and Against Potential Reforms." *The Heritage Foundation*.

www.heritage.org/crime-and-justice/report/reconsidering-man datory-minimum-sentences-the-arguments-and-against.

"What's Wrong With Mandatory Sentencing?" *NPR*, NPR, 17 Aug. 2013,

www.npr.org/2013/08/17/212872523/whats-wrong-mandatory-sentencing.

"Mandatory Minimums and Sentencing Reform." *Criminal Justice Policy Foundation*, www.cjpf.org/mandatory-minimums/.

6. Plea Bargaining

"Plea Bargains: In Depth." *Findlaw*, criminal.findlaw.com/criminal-procedure/plea-bargains-in-depth html

PBS, Public Broadcasting Service, www.pbs.org/wgbh/pages/frontline/shows/plea/four/stewart.ht ml

"The Problem With Pleas." *PBS*, Public Broadcasting Service, www.pbs.org/wgbh/frontline/article/the-problem-with-pleas/.

7. Harsh Interrogation Tactics

Beverly Monroe - National Registry of Exonerations, www.law.umich.edu/special/exoneration/Pages/casedetail.asp x?caseid=3482.

McCall, Matt. "Making a Murderer' Raises Questions about Interrogation Technique from Chicago." Chicagotribune.com, 8 Jan. 2016.

www.chicagotribune.com/news/local/breaking/ct-reid-confessi

on-technique-met-20160106-story.html.

"10 Police Interrogation Techniques That You Need To Know About:
How Do Police Extract Confessions?" YouTube, YouTube, 9
Mar. 2017, www.youtube.com/watch?v=js4X-JdciHU.

8. Police Militarization

- "Police Militarization." *American Civil Liberties Union*, www.aclu.org/issues/criminal-law-reform/reforming-police-pr actices/police-militarization.
- "Race, Trust and Police Legitimacy." *National Institute of Justice*, www.nij.gov/topics/law-enforcement/legitimacy/Pages/welcome.aspx.
- "The Dangerous Militarization of Our Police CNN." *Google*, Google, www.google.com/amp/s/amp.cnn.com/cnn/2015/05/13/opinio n/love-move-bombing-anniversary/index.html.

9. Police Brutality

Wiley, Maya. "Police Brutality: Body Cameras Help Citizens and Police." Time, 7 Ime, 9 May 2017, time.com/4771417/jordan-edwards-body-cameras-police/.

- "2017 Police Violence Report." 2017 Police Violence Report, policeviolencereport.org/.
- Sanchez, Ray. "Police Choke Hold Killed NY Man, Medical Examiner Says." CNN, Cable News Network, 2 Aug. 2014, www.cnn.com/2014/08/01/justice/new-york-choke-hold-death/index html

10. Stop and Frisk

Board, The Editorial. "Racial Discrimination in Stop-and-Frisk." The New York Times, The New York Times, 13 Aug. 2013, www.nytimes.com/2013/08/13/opinion/racial-discrimination-in-stop-and-frisk.html.

Busby, John C. "Stop and Frisk." LII / Legal Information Institute, 24 Dec. 2017, www.law.cornell.edu/wex/stop_and_frisk.

"Landmark Decision: Judge Rules NYPD Stop and Frisk Practices Unconstitutional, Racially Discriminatory." Center for Constitutional Rights,

ccrjustice.org/home/press-center/press-releases/landmark-decision-judge-rules-nypd-stop-and-frisk-practices.

11. Qualified Immunity

Nolette, Joel. "The Weekly Bipartisan: Reforming Qualified Immunity."

Least Dangerous Blog, 10 Aug. 2017, leastdangerousblog.com/2017/07/30/the-weekly-bipartisan-ref orming-qualified-immunity/.

Carlson, David. "Qualified Immunity." LII / Legal Information Institute,

15 Jan. 2018, www.law.cornell.edu/wex/qualified immunity.

12. Juvenile Charges Charged as Adults

Tarm, Michael. "Conviction of Brendan Dassey in 'Making a Murderer' Case Narrowly Upheld by Appeals Court."

Chicagotribune.com, 8 Dec. 2017,

www.chicagotribune.com/news/nationworld/ct-brendan-dasse y-case-making-a-murder-20171208-story.html.

- "10 Pros and Cons of Juveniles Being Tried As Adults." *Grimag*, flowpsychology.com/10-pros-and-cons-of-juveniles-being-trie -as-adults/.
- Katz, Deanne. "Can You Expunge Your Juvenile Record?" *FindLaw Blotter*,blogs.findlaw.com/blotter/2013/02/can-you-expunge-your-juvenile-record.html.

13. Eyewitness Misidentification

"Eyewitness Misidentification." *Innocence Project*, www.innocenceproject.org/causes/eyewitness-misidentification/

"Eyewitness Identification Problems & Procedures | CIP." *California Innocence Project*,

californiainnocenceproject.org/issues-we-face/eyewitness-iden tification/

"Reevaluating Lineups: Why Witnesses Make Mistakes and How to Reduce the Chance of a Misidentification."

Innocence Project, 24 May 2016,

www.innocenceproject.org/reevaluating-lineups-why-witnesse s-make-mistakes-and-how-to-reduce-the-chance-of-a-misident ification/

14. Junk Science

Edwards, Harry T., and Jennifer L. Mnookin. "A Wake-up Call on the Junk Science Infesting Our Courtrooms."

The Washington Post, WP Company, 20 Sept. 2016,

"Causes of Wrongful Conviction." The University of Michigan Law School, University of Michigan,

https://www.law.umich.edu/clinical/innocenceclinic/Pages/wrongfulconvictions.aspx CIP

"Innocence Project." Innocence Project,

https://www.innocenceproject.org/

Life on the Inside

15. 13th Amendment: Prisoners as Slaves

Slavery and Prison - Understanding the Connections, www.historyisaweapon.com/defcon1/gilmoreprisonslavery.ht ml

"Incarcerated Workers Organizing Committee." About | Incarcerated Workers Organizing Committee, incarceratedworkers.org/about.

"Beyond the Prison Bubble." National Institute of Justice, www.nij.gov/journals/268/pages/prison-bubble.aspx.

16. Privatization of Prisons

Smith, Clint. "Why the U.S. Is Right to Move Away from Private Prisons." *The New Yorker*, The New Yorker, 19 June 2017,

www.newyorker.com/news/news-desk/why-the-u-s-is-right-to-move-away-from-private-prisons.

Segal, Geoffrey. "Supreme Court Rules on Private Prison Liability." *Reason Foundation*, 7 Jan. 2002, reason.org/commentary/supreme-court-rules-on-private/.

Whitehead, John W. "Jailing Americans for Profit: The Rise of the Prison Industrial Complex." *The Huffington Post*,

TheHuffingtonPost.com, 10 June 2012,

 $www.huffington post.com/john-w-whitehead/prison-privatizati \\ on \ b \ 1414467.html.$

https://reason.org/commentary/supreme-court-rules-on-private

17. Retributive Justice vs Rehabilitative Justice

"Benefits of Prisoner GED Education Programs." *PrisonEducation.com*,

prisoneducation.com/resources/prison-research-papers/benefit s-of-prisoner-ged-education-programs/.

"The Economic Impact of Prison Rehabilitation Programs." *Penn Wharton Public Policy Initative*, publicpolicy.wharton.upenn.edu/live/news/2059-the-economic -impact-of-prison-rehabilitation/for-students/blog/news.php.

"What Works in Israeli Prison-Based Sex Offender Rehabilitation Programs: Program Participants' Perspective." *International Journal of Offender Therapy and Comparative Criminology*, journals.sagepub.com/doi/abs/10.1177/0306624X17731830.

18. Healthcare in Prisons

Casendino, Alex, et al. "Convicts without Care: How the Privatization of Healthcare in the U.S. Prison System Fails to Protect Inmates' Health."

Berkeley Political Review, 28 Jan. 2017, bpr.berkeley.edu/2017/01/28/convicts-without-care-how-the-privatization-of-healthcare-in-the-u-s-prison-system-fails-to-protect-inmates-health/ "The Current State of Public and Private Prison Healthcare." *Penn Wharton Public Policy Initative*,

publicpolicy.wharton.upenn.edu/live/news/1736-the-current-st ate-of-public-and-private-prison.

Andrews, Michelle. "Even In Prison, Health Care Often Comes With A Copay." *NPR*, NPR, 30 Sept. 2015,

www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2015/09/30/444451967/ev e

n-in-prison-health-care-often-comes-with-a-copay.

19. Solitary Confinement

"Does Solitary Confinement Make Inmates More Likely To Reoffend?"

PBS, Public Broadcasting Service, www.pbs.org/wgbh/frontline/article/does-solitary-confinement -make-inmates-more-likely-to-reoffend/.

Gordon, Shira E. "Solitary Confinement, Public Safety, and Recidivism."

University of Michigan Law School Scholarship Repository, repository.law.umich.edu/mjlr/vol47/iss2/6/.

20. Botched Execution

"Botched Executions." *Botched Executions* | *Death Penalty Information*

Center, deathpenalty info.org/some-examples-post-furman-botc hed-executions

McCracken, Megan, and Jennifer Moreno. "Botched Executions Can't Be New Norm." *CNN*, Cable News Network, 8

Sept.2014.www.cnn.com/2014/07/26/opinion/mccracken-mor eno-botched-executions/index.html.

"Death Penalty | Death Penalty Issues | CIP." *California Innocence Project*, californiainnocenceproject.org/issues-we-face/death-pnalt.

Back on the Outside

21. Employment Opportunities after Prison

Fornoff, Marcheta, and Kerri Miller. "Life after Prison: The 'Sentence Never Ends'." *Minnesota Public Radio News*, 8 Mar. 2017, www.mprnews.org/story/2017/03/08/issues-facing-former-in mates.

The New Jim Crow (Chapter 4, A Cruel Hand): Surviving Justice

"A Year In a California Prison Costs More Than a Year at Harvard."

U.S. News & World Report, U.S. News & World Report,

www.usnews.com/news/best-states/new-york/articles/2017-06

-05/correction-california-prisons-costs-story.

22. Ex-felon Disenfranchisement

"Felon Voting Rights." *Www.ncsl.org*, 19 Apr. 2017, www.ncsl.org/research/elections-and-campaigns/felon-voting-rights.aspx.

23. Compensation for Exonerees

"81% Of Exonerated People Who Have Been Compensated Under State Laws Received Less Than the Federal Standard, New Innocence Project Report Shows."

Innocence Project, 2

Dec. 2009,

www.innocenceproject.org/81-of-exonerated-people-who-hav E-been-compensated-under-state-laws-received-less-than-the-f ederal-standard-new-innocence-project-report-shows/.

- Melker, Saskia de. "Four Wrongfully Convicted Men, Four Very Different Outcomes." *PBS*, Public Broadcasting Service, 9 Nov. 2014, www.pbs.org/newshour/nation/life-exoneration.
- Trinh, Le. "Can You Get Compensation For a Wrongful Conviction?" FindLaw

Blotter, blogs. findlaw.com/blotter/2015/04/can-you-get-compensation-for-a-wrongful-conviction.html.